
 

 

 
Dear LaGuardia faculty and staff— 
  
It’s great that the Fall Semester has begun in earnest, and that there is noticeably more activity in our 
hallways and around campus.  Here’s the latest: 
  
Student Vaccination Deadline: As a reminder, students enrolled in hybrid or in-person courses must upload 
proof of vaccination to CUNYfirst by September 27.  Unvaccinated students in these courses must obtain the 
single-dose Johnson & Johnson vaccine by tomorrow, September 23, to comply with the CUNY-required 
timeline.  
  
Between September 27 and October 7 our Health Services Center will continue to complete document 
verification for students. A plan is now being developed to engage and advise students that do not have 
vaccination documents uploaded by the deadline. Process for how faculty and advisors can best work with 
the unvaccinated students to maintain academic progress will be shared next week. 
  
Access to Campus with Cleared4: Everbridge will be completely phased out this weekend. Beginning 
Monday, September 27 only the CUNY Access Pass via Cleared4 will be accepted to enter campus. 
Instructions for vaccinated individuals to set up the CUNY Access Pass are found here. Unvaccinated faculty 
and staff participating in weekly testing will continue to utilize the Cleared4 Test Result. 
  
Please note that Cleared4 does not utilize a traditional smartphone app that is downloaded; rather you will 
need to open your personalized link each time you access campus to display a dated Pass. You may want to 
bookmark your personal link in your phone’s browser or home screen, or paste the link into a note to find 
easily. If you have questions how to do this ask a colleague or student. They’ll certainly be able to assist. 
  
Reporting Positive Cases: As a reminder, all individuals who have tested positive for COVID-19 or have 
any symptoms of Coronavirus should stay home, self-isolate, and immediately notify the College Coronavirus 
Designees using the applicable email: 
  

• Employees: EmployeeReportCOVID@lagcc.cuny.edu 

• Students: StudentReportCOVID@lagcc.cuny.edu 

Please include your full name and contact number. In addition, employees should notify their supervisor(s). 
Additional guidance for other scenarios is found on our website. 
  
Above and Beyond Recognition: This week I want to acknowledge the Enrollment Management teams 
working under the leadership of Dr. Gail Baksh Jarrett to recruit and register new and returning students. At 
a time when community college enrollment is down significantly nationwide, we are grateful for the efforts 
of these dedicated colleagues who successfully enrolled more than 12,000 degree-seeking students at 
LaGuardia this semester, meeting the enrollment target we set back in the summer. Congratulations! 
  
Best wishes, 
  
Kenneth Adams 
President 
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